
Fall    2016 
Monthly Programs 

Wednesday,   September 14 at 7:00 PM 

Bogs and Fens 

Room 101, Roberts Learning Center, University of Maine, Farmington 

(one flight up from parking lot at rear of building - same level as Lincoln Auditorium, campus entrance.)  

If you have been fortunate enough to have visited the Orono Bog Boardwalk adjacent to the Rolland F. Perry Bangor 

City Forest, we hope youôll be interested in meeting and hearing the man who made it possible. On September 14,  

Western Maine Audubon and Devaney, Doak & Garrett, Booksellers, will present Ronald B. Davis, professor emeritus at 

the University of Maine School of Biology & Ecology and Climate Change Institute. The author of the recently released 

Bogs & Fens: A Guide to the Peatland Plants of the Northeastern United States and Adjacent Canada, Professor Davis 

will take us on a tour through the landforms which constitute perhaps four percent of Maineôs surface. From all accounts, 

it promises to be an interesting evening.  

Wednesday, October 12 at 7:00 PM 
Of Bumble Bees and Citizen Science 

Room 101, Roberts Learning Center, University of Maine, Farmington 

(one flight up from parking lot at rear of building - same level as Lincoln Auditorium, campus entrance.)  

Approximately 1500 agricultural crops depend on insect pollination worldwide, but a number of these same insect      
pollinators are in global decline. Indeed bees and other pollinators are still at the very heart of much of our food chain, so 
understanding their decline is of deep economic as well as ecological importance. Here in Maine our Department of   
Inland Fisheries and Wildlife, in partnership with the Universities of Maine at Farmington and Orono, is sponsoring a five 
year, citizen science initiative to gather baseline data on bumble bee populations within the state.  University of Maine 
Professor of Ecology Dr. Ron Butler will discuss his involvement in the project along with the biology and challenges 
faced by these humble servants, the bumble bees. 

 

Wednesday, November 16 at 7:00 PM 
ñRecycling in Maineò 

Room 101, Roberts Learning Center, University of Maine, Farmington 

(one flight up from parking lot at rear of building - same level as Lincoln Auditorium, campus entrance.)  

Once upon a time there was no recycling, only those hundreds of funky town dumps and personal can piles that 
dotted and soured the landscape with our junk. Fast forward and Maine now has but 8 landfills, three waste to energy 
plants, and a handful of recyclers to handle the 8 pounds per day we toss. For many of us, perhaps most, recycling has 
become as simple as putting out a bin of single sort trash for roadside pick up. And recycling has never been more    
popular. Yet with shrinking land fill space, increasing costs and declining revenues from reuse, recycling has never been 
a bigger challenge either. 

Eco Maine is Maineôs largest and most sophisticated recycler. On one side Eco Maine contracts with our towns 
for cans, bottles, and the rest, and on the other it is tied to world materials markets for recycling. How does all this work 
and what lies ahead in our future? Lisa Wolff, Communications Director for Eco Maine, will give us the skinny on how 
recycling works from your door to theirs-  along with a more global perspective on recyclingôs challenges and future in 
Maine and beyond.  

These and all our programs are free and open to the public. 

 



                                                                                                             
 

Autumnôs approach is no better announced around here than at sunrise when golden light pours 
through the east window of the bedroom. Later on, it enters the living room from the south, inching 
up the wall where it has been absent since sometime in the spring. In a few months time, we will  
welcome the daytime warmth we still avoid at mid-day by dropping the window quilts. For the next 
few weeks, free heat will be welcomed in the morning, shut out at  mid-day and summoned in late 
afternoon as the temperature drops in lengthening shadows, subtle reminders of darker days ahead.     
 
Far different from their vernal counterparts, autumn sunrises are quiet moments. There are no      
twittering choruses of returnees anxious to get on with the business of the season. Missing are turf 
war squawks, no melodies, no trills. There are no gaudy displays of color, no strutting, no aerial     
acrobatics, no woodcockôs ñPEENTò on foggy mornings. There simply is no cadenza to springôs  
overture. There is, instead, a cricket monotone accompanied by dry leaves rattling in a breeze. 
 
Yes, springôs performers have either packed and left or are about to catch their flights down the line 
to winter digs. Most will miss the seasonôs last hurrah, the woodlotôs finest hour, the stunning        
moment when its colors change from backdrop curtain to center stage. 
 
Now on autopilot, the feathered choruses of spring will silently disappear from woods, ponds, fields 
and roadsides. But headed south, they encounter other seasonal migrants headed in the other      
direction in trains of rvs, vans and buses, also signs of the coming season. These very different   
travelers will have headed north for color and perhaps something else. For a month or so graying  
visitors will view the pretty leaves. They will also frequent farm stands, cider mills, rural villages and 
antique shops in a brief effort to touch a past either they or their forbears once thought eternal. 
ñRemember whenò is often the conversation starter when admiring an old hay rack full of pumpkins 
or a glowing Shaker cupboard. Whatever the reason, to anyone observing them, there is a search of 
sorts taking place for something either lost or misplaced. 
 
Who knows? One thing is certain: at some point in anyoneôs life the onset of autumn becomes a time 
for remembering, for appreciating the good things left by the season just before and for looking even 
further back to decades of growing seasons, memories of which just which might be needed to keep 
the spirit warm in the cold, dark months ahead. 
 
We who serve on the board of Western Maine Audubon wish one and all a fruitful autumn, one we 
hope will include attending the seasonôs programs found in this edition of the Pileated Press. 
 

 

 

Paul McGuire 


